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President, Bill Smith, called the regular meeting of the Town Council to order at 7:30 p.m. in the Town Hall with council members Brad Korff, Kenneth Temme, and David Whipple present. Also present were Town Attorney Adam Farrar, Maintenance employees Garry Sierra and Louis Reutter, Utility Clerk Pam Ambrose, and guest Jim Cameron with H.J. Umbaugh & Associates.

Brad Korff made a motion, seconded by David Whipple, to approve the minutes from the January 9, 2007, meeting. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

David Whipple made a motion, seconded by Brad Korff, to approve the financial reports ending December 31, 2006, and January 31, 2007. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

Ken Temme made a motion, seconded by Brad Korff, to approve the claims on the Accounts Payable Voucher. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

CLERK-TREASURER

Carol Hoffherr presented the 2006 Annual Report which represents the financial condition of the Town and Wastewater Utility at December 31, 2006. Parts 1, 6 and the Certification page are required to be published in the Evansville Courier. Upon approval by the Council, Carol will forward the appropriate sections to the Evansville Courier for publication. Ken Temme made a motion, seconded by David Whipple, to approve the 2006 Annual Report. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote. 
Carol Hoffherr read a thank you note to the Darmstadt Town Council received from Pam Ambrose and family.

Carol Hoffherr stated that three items, the passage of a CD resolution, a sewer tap request from Zachary Snyder, and Garry Sierra’s request to open an account at Scotty’s Equipment appear later on the agenda.

OLD BUSINESS

Jim Cameron reviewed the information – originally presented to the Council at its regular meeting on December 12, 2006 –  on the sewer rate study contained in his report titled Darmstadt (Indiana) Municipal Sewage Works. The Council received comments and discussion from residents who were in attendance. After further discussion among the Council members, the Council unanimously agreed upon Option 3, an increase of 66%. Adam Farrar, Town Attorney, read Ordinance 2007-1. Ken Temme made a motion, seconded by David Whipple, that Ordinance 2007-1 be introduced as read. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.
The Council agreed upon a date for a special meeting of the Town Council to receive public comment on the proposed sewer rate increase ordinance. The meeting will be held at the Town Hall on February 27, 2007, at 6:30 p.m. The meeting will be published in the Evansville Courier; a notification letter will be sent to non-residents who are on the sewer system; a courtesy notification letter will be sent to all Town residents; and Jim Cameron agreed to attend the meeting providing a report with the Option 3 price information and including a rate comparison to other towns.

Bill Smith made a motion, seconded by David Whipple, to approve Garry Sierra’s request to open an account at Scotty’s Equipment with a cautionary statement that the account not be overused or abused. The credit limit will be $500.00.  The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

NEW BUSINESS

Ken Temme made a motion, seconded by Brad Korff, to adopt Resolution 2007-1, A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE INVESTMENT OF TOWN FUNDS AT AN OUT-OF-TOWN DEPOSITORY. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

Zachary Snyder was not present at the meeting. Therefore, his request for a sewer tap for 411 W. Wortman Road was tabled.

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS

Brad Korff reported that resident Clayton Babb called him with comments concerning sewer charges for families who are on well-water.

Brad Korff reported that he had been contacted by Arnold Bosse asking that the Town replace a culvert pipe at Gate 1 at the 4-H Center. The Council agreed that this responsibility belongs to the 4-H Center and not to the Town.

Brad Korff reported that Arnold Bosse had contacted him regarding the yearly donation for the playground. After Brad explained the Council had decided to forego the donation this year because of financial difficulties, Mr. Bosse thanked the Council for their past patronage and asked that a donation be considered in the future.
ATTORNEY’S COMMENTS

There were no comments.

MAINTENANCE DEPARTMENT COMMENTS

Garry Sierra asked whether it is stated in an Ordinance that the Town provide labor and rocks to repair and replace culverts. Brad Korff confirmed that there is an Ordinance stating this. Garry reported that there are 13 culverts that need to be replaced this summer and asked if consideration could be given to having the residents pick up the cost of the rocks. The Council stated that this could be looked at later.

Garry Sierra stated that an emergency generator is needed.

Garry Sierra reported that an individual wants to build three homes around a lake at the corner of Wortman Road and Darmstadt Road and wanted to know how many tap fees would be required. The council confirmed that this individual would be required to submit one tap fee of $200.00 with his request.

Garry Sierra updated the Council on the grease trap issues at the Market Place. He met with Mr. Salas and the owners of the pizza parlor. They gave him information on a “Grease Stopper.” This item would be used in the place of a grease trap. A representative from Indianapolis will demonstrate for Garry how this works. The pizza parlor owners were present and stated that most of their waste is disposed of through the trash. Garry proposed that the Council allow a 60-day test of the site which would include pumping out the septic tank, placing filters on the intake and the outlet sides of the tank, monitoring the grease collection in the filters, and reporting the results back to the Council in April. Garry also proposed that he put a filter on the outlet side of the tank at the Darmstadt Inn to see how their grease trap is working. The Council agreed to this plan. 
Garry Sierra reported that there are 11 simplexes on the sewer system. At one of these, the power meter is attached to a rental home. When the owner cut the power to that home because there were no renters, the sewer pump station couldn’t work and backed up for the other dwellings hooked to it. Vectren was called but it was midnight before the power was restored. Garry asked it he could gather quotes for having the meters moved to the poles instead of on homes. Mr. Burk, a resident present who works for Vectren, advised that Vectren may also charge a fee to move each meter. The council agreed that Garry could seek quotes for this work.
RESIDENTS’ COMMENTS

Mr. Burk of 13530 Martin Road presented a plan to relocate a sewer service line at his residence to accommodate an addition to his home. No one on the council saw any problems with the plan. Garry Sierra will continue to work with Mr. Burk on this project.

The meeting adjourned at 9:37 p.m.
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